

TEI Technical Council

Teleconference, 2021-08-12 17:30Z

10:30am–12:00pm PDT, 1:30pm–3:00pm EDT, 6:30pm–8:00pm BST, 7:30pm–9:00pm CEST

Meet:

- Zoom:
<https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82014974946?pwd=OVZXbTNkU1kyWGhEOUR3VWh0WUF3dz09>

Present:

- Martina Scholger (MS)
- Syd Bauman (SB)
- Elisa Beshero-Bondar (EBB)
- Meaghan Brown (MB)
- Magdalena Turska (MT)
- Helena Bermúdez Sabel (HBS)
- Hugh Cayless (HC)
- Peter Stadler (PS)

Apologies/Not Present:

- Jessica Lu (JL)
- Janelle Jenstad (JJ)
- Raff Vigilante (RV)

Note: ticket triage table is near the end of this document.

Started: 17:36Z Ended: 18:15Z

Agenda:

- Next VF2F meeting
 - Date of SVF2F is **Fri 01 Oct & Sat 02 Oct**
 - Agenda/collection of topics:
<https://docs.google.com/document/d/18Rlt71cxW8ywCI-Km5cDr7gOR3plwupHxa7VWWhdAnX0/edit>
- Next Release
 - Techs: HBS, MS, PS
 - refrigerate: Wed 25 Aug

- freeze: Sun 29 Aug
- release: Tues 31 August
- Merge from release-4.2.1 and release-4.2.2.?
 - release notes from 4.2.1 and 4.2.2 are missing from dev branch:
 - version numbers may be in conflict: be careful with merging. diff the branches before acting. **Action on MS** to investigate, report to Council mailing list **by** 2021-08-21.
- GitHub issues / PR's to discuss before next release
 - PR's
 - att.locatable issue 1910: <https://github.com/TEIC/TEI/pull/2168>
 - Original issue: <https://github.com/TEIC/TEI/issues/1910>
 - **Action on SB** to review PR **by** 2021-08-13
 - FR for new <ellipsis> element: <https://github.com/TEIC/TEI/pull/2165>
 - Original issue ("elision"): <https://github.com/TEIC/TEI/issues/1877>
 - Maybe one more example? just one metamark with supplied. Possibly a table? Ibid / ditto marks.
 - **Action on SB** to look at examples from WWP, see if he can apply the content model to it
 - Suggested code to try for HBS's example:


```
<metamark function="signalChorus">Γ</metamark>
  <l rend="nobreak" part="I">Por q<ex>ue</ex>
nu<ex>n</ex>ca</l>
  <ellipsis>
    <metamark rend="nobreak"
function="ellipsis">.:—</metamark>
    <supplied>
      <l style="nobreak" part="F">co<ex>n</ex> el pode
poer</l>
      <l style="break">Queo podesse por amigauer</l>
    </supplied>
  </ellipsis>
```

(Note that the above example is using @rend for its normal purpose, and @style to assert the rendition of supplied stuff.)
 - **TEI ellipsis content model review:** EB, SB, MB, MT, HC slated for Tues. 08-24 at 9 - 10:20am ET = 3 pm Europe
 - PR for updating tei2html transformation to XHTML5: <https://github.com/TEIC/Stylesheets/pull/499>
 - Original issue: <https://github.com/TEIC/Stylesheets/issues/487>
 - Summary: <https://github.com/TEIC/Stylesheets/pull/499#issuecomment-892149611>
 - PR for modifying Schematron constraint in ab: <https://github.com/TEIC/TEI/pull/2161>
 - Original issue: <https://github.com/TEIC/TEI/issues/1988>

- **Action on EBB** to provide test file and explain the situation with testing for <floatingText> inside an <l>
 - more PRs <https://github.com/TEIC/TEI/pulls>
 - inconsistent wording of descriptions of attr classes with only 1 attr
 - <https://github.com/TEIC/TEI/issues/2142>
 - **Action on MS:** to change the wording to plurals
 - Guideline issues milestone 4.3.0
<https://github.com/TEIC/TEI/issues?page=1&q=is%3Aopen+is%3Aissue+milestone%3A%22Guidelines+4.3.0%22>
 - discuss which of those we can tackle before freeze
 - Stylesheet issues milestone 7.52.0
<https://github.com/TEIC/Stylesheets/issues?q=is%3Aopen+is%3Aissue+milestone%3A%22Release+7.52.0%22>
- Website navigation
 - MS reminds HC to make sure the menus work for the Guidelines.
- Output of examples for all languages
- <gender> or equivalent (or is this waiting for short VF2F?)
 - It's currently listed as an activity for VF2F on the brainstorming document
- Checking Pointers document — SB (see [comment](#) on issue)
 - Re Syd's questions:
 - 1) EBB agrees, and suggests linking the document from GitHub to TEI Wiki on ODD
- report on OxGarage refactoring (PS)
 - PS added his colleagues Daniel Röwenstrunk and Anne Ferger to TEIC organization on GitHub.
 - Created a couple of new repos for OxGarage work.
 - There is a new team for OxGarage work — add yourself if interested.
 - Members of TEIC can now create repos. (setting is changed).
- report on DockerHub Autobuilds trouble (PS)
 - No free DockerHub builds any more. PS applied for an open source membership at DockerHub...no response yet. Now there is now way to build docker images automatically.
 - PS plans to try GitHub actions, add these to Jenkins repo, etc to also use GitHub package registry. From there we could also push to DockerHub (possibly two locations to store the image). We need a GitHub token for this (provided by James Cummings) for the TEI Council user. PS has added this token to organizational secrets.
 - This is a workflow change, more about the infrastructure of Oxgarage and Roma which rely on Docker images. Not so much about Council's testing and building processes.
- AOB

No.	Group	Title	Comment
-----	-------	-------	---------

#1800	B	more on dictionary: The element <usg> inside <def>	CONTINUE IN NEXT COUNCIL MEETING (MAY 13) Subgroup suggests that RV should go with brute force approach (proposal 1). [usg is already allowed in cit, so does not need to be taken care of anymore]
#1823	B	teiCorpus: make guidelines and data model consistent	maybe discuss this on Saturday afternoon with full group
#1879	B	New element listNote as a wrapper for note elements	Remaining question is if we could use listAnnotation instead of implementing listNote as agreed earlier. Nevertheless, listAnnotation is only allowed in very specific contexts (related to standoff uses) and is also likely to have its content extended. For that reason, subgroup thinks it's better to keep things clearly separated and have listNote be a member of model.listLike with a narrow content model of note and usual desc, head etc.
#1910	B	Add location information to the new <conversion> element	The group is against this proposal and prefers explicit pointing to <unitDef> via measure/@unitRef. We are in favour of nesting <unitDef> to be able to collect common features in outer <unitDef>s and idiosyncratic features in inner <unitDef>s.
#1916	B	Corpus Exemplar should more explicitly state what it's for	Subgroup is in favour of removing Corpus from Exemplars. If someone has a community behind and wants to rework the example she/he should open a new issue.
#1929		What is a paragraph, really?	
#1933		exemplum and language	
#1978		Documentation	
#2053		naming and description of TEI Simple Print and TEI Lite	
#2045		calendar= should not be in att.dateable	

#2046		reports in jTEI	
#2048		@who for 	
#2064		Tickets should be Triaged for Difficulty and Labelled.	
#2067		@assertedValue of <certainty> should also accept pointers	
#2070		Make file points at non-existent files	
#2071		description of "URI" in idno/@type	
#2072		change the content model of exemplum	
#2076		improvements to SG-oth: order of sub-sections, XML declaration, encoding	
#2083		typos, encoding corrections, and word-smithing SATS	
#2084		moderately problematic issues in SATS	
#2085		re-defining Node in SATS?	
#2086		uber-ticket for SATS	
#2089		Inconsistent prohibition of the use of <p> directly under <div1>	HC: this is a “close won’t fix” situation. There’s nothing to discuss. Gerrit’s comment is correct
#2090		per-document defaults (of attribute values)	
#2093		Check consistency of tagdocs desc elements	
#2095		Update the prose for <witness>	JJ volunteers to do this.
#2098		Change title of 11.3.1	
#2100		outdated internal (unencoded) reference	
#2103		encoding of “Guidelines” in Guidelines	JJ is working on this in a branch. She will update TCW24 at the same time

#2106		broken links to non-English bibliography entries from examples-* pages	
#2107		Ruby: Add new example with @hand	
#2108		Ruby: Guidelines need to discuss encoding of emphasis marks alongside ruby	
#2109		Ruby: Guidelines perhaps need to take a position on use for non-East Asian languages	
#2110		Ruby: Multiple ruby streams in the same orientation	
#2111		Ruby Schematron rules result in warnings	
#2112	A	Obsolete email address in every Guidelines page	Already completed. Closed.
#2114		@lang attributes missing in HTML output	
#2132		Additional version/date attributes for gaiji description	
#2133	A	Typo in 3.6.2: "tel" isn't a namespace	SB changed 'namespace' to suggested wording from original poster. Closed.
#2134		calendar example mismatch?	
#2136		Use PureODD inside attribute lists	
#2137		bookmark links in examples pages have no mouse-over text	
#2138		Bookmark links from non-English examples don't link to bibliography	
#2139		Another example for langKnown	

Reminder — Action on

Ticket Triage, minute review, and P5 update assignment table

Month	ticket triage	minute review/assist	update P5 subset
August 2021	SB & HBS	EB	
September 2021	HC	RV	HBS
October 2021	SB	JJ	
November 2021	MT	HBS	SB
December 2021	PS	MT	